
Minutes of 
the Meeting 

OK County  
LEPC Meeting 

February 16, 2023  2:00 PM  
TEAMS, virtual 

 
Meeting called by: 

Minutes Taken by: 

Cathy Seifried 

Brook Pintens 

 

1.  Called to order C. Seifried 
 
2.       Meeting Minutes – November Minutes were reviewed with the group.  Motion to approve by D. Barnes, 2nd by 

PT Solinski. 
 
3.  Treasurer’s Report – Motion to approve by D. Wagner, 2nd by N. Rutledge. 
 
4.  Round Table Discussion – D. Barnes encouraged members to use the recent derailment event in Ohio as a 

reminder to review your communications plans related to Hazmat incidents.  
 
5.        Spill Notifications – None 
 
6.        Old Business –  
 
           6.1     Training & Exercise – The current training list was emailed out to membership. No exercises to report. 
 
           6.2     OK CO Hazard Mitigation Plan – No report.             
 
           6.3     Officer Elections, Secretary Position is Open – C. Seifried thanked B. Pintens for serving as secretary for       
the last 8 years. There were no nominations during the November meeting. C. Seifried believes she has found a 
nominee for the open position, more information to come.  
       
          6.4  HazMat Transportation Tool – Matt Wormus, DEQ, provided membership a quick overview of OK-EFRA. 
This new planning tool is an interactive map that tracks EHS shipments on roadways, and allows for specific 
chemical searches and tracking. Once released, Emergency Managers and LEPC’s will have access. 
  
7.        New Business –  
       
           

Members Present 
Matt Wormus ODEQ Cathy Seifried Inframark 

PT Solinski OCCC Brook Pintens Edmond EM 

Nicholas Rutledge OK CO EM Bryan Taylor OKC EM 

Michael Lea  Rachel Miller  

Brandon  Amanda Scofield  

Debi Wagner MWC EM Jillian Sulley Devon Energy 

David Barnes OK CO EM Lyndsey Murray  

Christopher Stewart  Jennifer Krawic OCCHD 

Mary Jane Coffman Red Cross Linzi Bhatta  

Makenna Hartman  Ron Micue  

Diana Abdelaal-Haven  Greg Whitworth OK CO EM 

Cat Ecker  TJ Menzer Edmond EM  
    
    

    

    
    
    
    



7.1     2023 Stormwater Quality Workshop – May 16 & 17, 2023 at the Dolese Support Services Center, 8300 N 
Oklahoma Ave, OKC. Seifried and Menzer will provide informational briefings. Looking for volunteers to man 
the LEPC table, if interested email cathy.seifried@inframark.com 

           The OK CO LEPC has traditionally made a monetary donation to the workshop so that gift cards can be 
purchased and given as door prizes; D. Barnes made a motion to donate $250 to the SWQ Workshop, 2nd by T. 
Menzer.  

 
Program:  Matt Wormus and Tommy Holbrook, of DEQ, provided membership the annual Tier II Reporting 
refresher training. Thank you for providing our membership this important training.    
 
 

Meeting Adjourned. Motion by D. Wagner, 2nd M Coffman. 
 

 Next Meeting: May 18, 2023 @ 2:00PM 

 

mailto:cathy.seifried@inframark.com

